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Events for the week beginning 6th May 2019  
    
Monday  School Closed - Bank Holiday    

               

Tuesday 9.00 - 11.00 Rocksteady Music Music Room 2 Mr Grainger 
 12.00 - 12.20 Book Club Yr 3/4 SJB Classroom Mrs Barber Mrs Jacks 
 12.00 - 12.20 Recorders - Intermediate GD Classroom Miss Duckworth 
 12.30 - 1.00 KS1 Choir HD Classroom Mrs Varrier Mrs Devereux 
 1.00 - 3.00 Cello Lessons Music Room 2 Mrs Malitskie  
 3.00 - 6.00  Tri– Golf Skills Festival  Guilsborough Cricket Club Mr Deacon 
 3.30 - 4.30 Yr 2 Athletics School Field Mrs Devereux 
 6.30 - 8.00 Taekwon-do Main Hall Mr Bonfield 
 6.30 - 7.30 Weight - Watchers Small Hall Mrs Middleton 
 7.00 - 8.00 Adult Netball Playground Mrs Jolley 
 
Wednesday 9.00 - 11.30 Rocksteady Music Music Room 2 Mr Grainger 
 9.00 - 10.00 Eco-Council Meeting  Meeting  Room Mrs Partridge 
 12.00 - 12.20 Recorders - Intermediate LC Classroom Mrs Casson 
 1.00 - 2.10 Library Visit Brixworth Library Mrs Casson 
 2.15 - 3.15 Library Visit Brixworth Library Mr Rayner Mrs Walter  
 3.35 - 4.20  Spanish Club LC Classroom Mrs Brooks 
 7.00 - 9.00 Governors Meeting Meeting Room Mr Trenfield 
     
Thursday 8.50 - 1.40   Guitar Lessons  Music Room 2  Mr Draper  
 9.10 - 9.30 Mrs Casson’s Class Assembly Main Hall Mrs Casson 
 9.15 - 11.45 Samba Drumming Music  Room 1 Yr 4 Class Teachers 
 12.00 - 12.20 Recorders - Beginners LC Classroom Mrs Casson 
 12.00 - 12.30  Brass Lessons Music Room 1 Mr Baker  
 12.15 - 12.45 Yr 6 Revision Club Yr 6 Classroom Year 6 Class Teachers  
 12.30 - 12.55 Collective Worship Group KS Classroom Mrs Stiles 
 3.30 - 4.20 KS2 Choir Main Hall Mrs Marsh 
 3.30 - 4.30 Community Club Selected pupils Yr 2 Boniface House Mrs Sparkes Miss Redgwell 
 3.30 - 4.30 Netball Club—Yr 4/5/6 Playground Mrs Reynolds 
 3.30 - 4.30 NEW Cricket Yr 3-6 School Field Mr Deacon  
 3.30 -  4.10 Home Learning Club SB Classroom Mrs Barber Miss Duckworth 
 5.30 - 8.45 Taekwon-do Main Hall  Mr Bonfield 
 
Friday 11.00 - 3.30 Violin/Viola Lessons Music Room 2  Mr Ebrahim  
 12.00 - 12.30 Dance Yr 3-6 Small Hall Mr Deacon 
 12.15 - 12.50 Change for Life selected pupils Yr 6 School Field Pacesetters 
 12.30 - 1.00 Orchestra selected pupils Music Room 2 Mr Ebrahim Mrs Marsh 
 1.00 - 2.00 Woodwind Lessons - Yr 6 only Music Room  1 Miss Gunn 
 3.30 - 4.45 Pacesetters Multi Skills Main Hall Pacesetters  
  
Sunday 10.30 - 11.45 Brixworth Community Church Informal Service Rev Andy Lloyd Williams 

Thank you 
 
As I am sure many of you are aware, on Sunday the Site Supervisor came into the school only to discover that a pipe had burst, 
which had flooded all 3 year 6 classrooms. I wanted to write and say a very big THANKYOU to everyone who came to help us 
out during that morning. I was absolutely overwhelmed by the incredible support of parents, staff and the local community.  
Occasions such as these remind me of how privileged I am to be a part of such an amazing school and community. All being 
well the children should be able to return to their classrooms on Tuesday.    Kathryn Young 



 

 

 
 

 

Attendance classes of the week: 
 

23rd - 26th April 2019 
 100% 

Mrs Stiles Mrs Hancock 
Miss Stockbridge 

Miss Worster 

 

 

Assembly Theme  
Friendships 

 
Week Commencing: 

6th May 2019 
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New Arrivals 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Lucy Burrage and Partner on the 
birth of their son Toby. 

 
Congratulations to Felicity Pirie and Partner on the 

birth of their son John. 

Cinema and Popcorn Club 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We will be running a cinema and popcorn club this 
half term. Foundation Stage and Key Stage 1 will 
have the opportunity to attend on Tuesday 14th May. 
Key Stage 2 will have their film show on Tuesday 
21st May. 
 
The club will take place straight after school.       
Children will need picking up from the pod gate at 6 
o’clock. 
 
The cost will be £5 per child which will be going to 
the Mighty Magnus Medicine Fund.  

More details and how to pay will be sent out via 
ParentMail. 

Mufti Day 
 

To support the Mighty Magnus Fundraising Day on 
Friday 24th May we will be holding a mufti day.  
 
All proceeds will be going to the Mighty Magnus 
Medicine Fund. More details to follow via       
ParentMail.  

Mental Health Awareness Week - Monday 13th - Friday 17th May 

We are taking part in Mental Health Awareness week from Monday 13th until Friday 17th May. As part of 

this week all children will take part in a Zumba session and the school nurse will talk with each year group 
about this year’s theme which is ‘Body Image.’ Alongside these activities every class will complete a    
session each day focusing on Mental Health. 

MID-DAY SUPERVISOR 
VACANCY 

 

We have vacancies in school for                                  
Midday Supervisors.  

 

The hours of employment are  
11.45 - 1.30pm 

Monday - Friday  
(8 hours  45 minutes per week) 

 

38 weeks of the year (term time only) 
Salary £3490 

 

Further information can be obtained from the     
school office or on the website. 

 
Closing date: Friday 10th May. 

Essential Information 
 

We require up to date phone numbers where it can 
be ensured we can contact you, or somebody who 
can take full responsibility for your child, in the 
event of an emergency.  
 

It is essential we are aware of all medical               
conditions, including allergies. Some lessons will 
involve food smelling and tasting. Teachers will use 
the information we hold on the child’s records to 
establish if your child is able to participate in these 
sessions.  
 

Should any of the above details change please  
ensure you inform the school office so we can 
amend your child's records accordingly.   
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Congratulations to the following children who won awards for consistently upholding one or 
more of the school values.   

 

Excellence 
Ryan L, Isla P, Kaden P 

Aspiration 
Hayden B, Jacob M 

 

Respect 
William D 

When I got onto the 
Disney stage I felt 
amazing because I 
couldn't believe I was 
dancing at Disneyland 
Paris.  
Cali R Yr 3 
 

The dance school that I go to, called Dancescene, 
auditioned to dance in Disneyland Paris.  
It took a few months to get the results, but we got 
through and found out we were going to dance in  
Disneyland Paris.  
Grace G Yr 6 

Dancescene Dazzles Disney 

I felt so good dancing on the    
Disney stage. My favourite ride 
was the Buzz Light year one. 
Leah V Yr 2 
 

I felt nervous and excited before I danced on the   
Disney stage. Once the show had started I loved   
every minute. It was the best time of my life.  
Amelie V Yr 2 
 

Disneyland Paris was the best experience of 
my life. Dancing on stage made my         
adrenaline go crazy and the workshop was 
absolutely amazing and I loved working with 
people who dance in the parade.  
Nia C Yr 6 
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This week the children were introduced to their topics for the Summer term.  
 

 
 Foundation - Once upon a time Year 1 & 2 Out of the Egg 

Year 3 & 4 The Greeks 

Year 5 & 6 The Great Outdoors 

Over the course of the Summer Term our    
children will be learning about The Ancient 

Greeks and how this part of history has         
influenced our world today. For the wow start, 
children were not told what the topic was but 

instead they undertook many different activities 
which allowed them to try and solve the      
mystery.  The activities included making Greek 

wreaths, investigating the post and lintel system 
and how strong it is, the Greek alphabet and 
reading a Greek myth.  

For our topic, The Great Outdoors, we went onto the school field and did a    
number of activities. One of them was to go into the activity area and complete 
the course without touching the floor.  If one of our class members accidentally 
touched the floor, everyone had to go back to the start. It was annoying because 
people kept on falling! Another one was making the nicest looking camp but we 
had to put up the tents on our own. It was hard! The most liked activity was the 
balloon game. It was a game where we had to blow up balloons and tie them on 
our ankle, after we would go on the grass, and try to pop other people’s balloons. 
The last person standing won. Some people stood on their own balloon! Another 
one was making a structure to hold a football for 5 seconds with sticks and other 
objects. It was amazing. We wish we could do it again. 
 
Zakia K , Isaac V and Noah R Yr 6 


